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Photo news

APO Secre tary-General 
Yamazaki (L) with President 
Benigno Aquino, Jr. of the Phil-
ippines during the latter’s state 
visit to Japan, 26 September. 
Photo courtesy of Marubeni 
Corporation. 

APO Secretary-General Yamazaki with ADB President and Chairperson of the Board of Di-
rectors Haruhiko Kuroda (C) and Development Academy of the Philippines (DAP) President 
Antonio D. Kalaw, Jr. (L) during an official visit to the Philippines, 7–8 September, to discuss 
APO activities with key stakeholders in the Philippine government. Photo courtesy of DAP.

Mongolian delegates with APO Industry Department program officers 
during the Member Country Support Program Observational Study 
Mission on Productivity Improvement from Mongolia to Japan, 22–26 
August.

APO Industry Department Program 
Off icer Yumiko Yamashita (2nd 
R) with (L–R) Juan Miguel Cuna, 
Director of  the Environmental 
Management Bureau, Philippine 
Department of Environment and 
Natural Resources, June M. Alvarez, 
Executive Director of the Philippines 
Center for Environmental Protec-
tion and Sustainable Development, 
Inc. (PCEPSDI), and Commissioner 
Nadarev Saño of the government’s 
Climate Change Commission at the 
GP3 Conference held in Manila, 
16–18 September, where she spoke 
on the APO Eco-products Directory. 
Photo courtesy of PCEPSDI.

APO Secretary-General 
Yamazaki meeting with 
Secretary General Tan Sri 
Mohd. Radzi Rahman (L) at 
the Malaysian Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs, 23 August, 
to discuss the APO’s future 
directions and Malaysian 
government’s role in APO 
activities.

APO Secretary-General Yamazaki and APO Administration and Finance Department Direc-
tor Sherman Loo (L) welcoming a delegation from Colombia, 13 September, who visited the 
Secretariat and some NPOs to learn more of the productivity movement in the Asia-Pacific.


